
60+ YearS missionary to the Japanese 

 
Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors & Friends: 
 
Summer is here and people take vacations, but the Lord’s 
work still goes on. We  had a record attendance in our 
Japanese service on Easter, but, sad to say, I forgot my 
camera. The Nakatos are now in Japan for two months. 
Please pray for Mr. Nakato. His health is not good. Pray 
also for Hiroshi and Katie. Hiroshi was my right-hand-
man, but after graduating from BBC, he and Katie moved 
to Charlotte, North Carolina where Hiroshi was given 
a position in a Christian Radio Station. After he 
graduated from BBC, they married. In a few more 
months their first baby will be born. We are all excited 
about that. 
 
Sunday I will be preaching on the subject, “Sir, we 

would see Jesus!” In Japanese it is 先生、イエスに

お目にかかるたいのですが．One thing I love to do is 

to preach His wonderful Word.  Back in the 50s I  
remember preaching in the Baptist Church where my 
mother, grandmother and all my relatives were saved 
and baptized. As I approached the pulpit I saw these 
words engraved in the back of that pulpit. The  
congregation couldn’t see it, but I did and it has left 
an impression on me that I have never forgot. It read, 
“SIR, WE WOULD SEE JESUS.”  It’s not about me, but it’s all 
about Jesus. Jesus is the central theme in all my messages. 
 
As I write this, we are in a tornado watch right now. Pray at it will 
be over by Sunday. A couple days ago we has around 24  
tornados near us. This is tornado season, so we do need your prayers.  
 
Yours, Looking for the Rapture, 
 
 


